St. Anthony/St. Mary
Office of PSR
145 Center St.
Milan, Ohio 44846

July 19, 2017

Dear Parents,

It is that time of year again when we are anxiously preparing for our PSR program. Our classes will begin on Sunday, September 10 @ 9:00 a.m. For our opening day we will meet in St. Anthony's Church. We will meet each Sunday morning from 9:00 a.m. – 10:00 a.m.in our classrooms. (Classrooms will be marked). Parents are the primary educator of their children; however attendance in class is vital when preparing to receive the sacraments. We only have the students one hour a week and time is crucial in providing our students with a quality religious education experience. For this reason students in the 2<sup>nd</sup> and 8<sup>th</sup> grade classes will be given 2 excused absences,(other than illness), after that the parents will be required to meet with the PSR staff member and Fr. Gilbert to discuss the situation.

We are also asking for pre-registration. This will allow us to order all supplies in a timely manner and save on extra shipping costs. Please return registration forms & payment by August 20, 2017. If there is a financial burden please contact me at any time. All information is kept strictly confidential. A copy of our calendar is posted on our web site along with our bad weather policy and other important information under the PSR tab. www.milanstanthony.org; www.stmarynorwalk.org.

If you have any questions or concerns please contact any one of our staff members or you may contact Linda Salmons @ 419-366-7778 or 419-499-4274 or by e-mail @ <a href="mailto:lsalmons@neohio.twcbc.com">lsalmons@neohio.twcbc.com</a>. PSR is about providing for the youth of our parishes, a sincere love, desire and understanding for their Catholic Faith. Please join us as we look forward to another faith filled year with the children of St. Anthony/St. Mary parishes.

Sincerely Yours in Christ

Linda Salmons

Pastoral Associate St. Anthony/St. Mary 419-499-4274-Office 419-366-7778-Cell lsalmons@neohio.twcbc.com